
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 

World Teacher’s day last Friday saw our teachers being spoilt by our 

SSO’s who organised a special luncheon and a beautiful bunch of 

flowers with a card signed by the students for each of us. Thank you to 

our thoughtful SSO’s  for  organising this to show appreciation of our 

wonderful hardworking teachers. 
 

I always love the quotes “Teaching is the one profession that creates 

all other professions” and “Teachers have three loves: love of learning, 

love of learners and the love of bringing the first two loves together”.  

In my short time at this school I can vouch for all our teachers who 

epitomise these quotes. They are amazing people who go above and 

beyond to provide an excellent learning program for your children. 

We thank them wholeheartedly. 
 

It is timely for me to remind parents and the school community that 

the Department has very clear protocols/policies around students 

travelling in other people’s cars for any thing to do with school. There is 

an element of risk and a risk assessment is expected for these type of 

situations which must always be endorsed by the Principal.  If there is 

an occasion where you are asking another person to take your 

children in their car  (eg picking up from school or a broken down bus) 

the school must be notified first and foremost before embarking on the 

journey.  I  thank you for your cooperation on this matter. 
 

Governing Council met last week and the agenda took some time to 

get through. As part of the 2024 budget discussion  the possibility of 

being able to fund a 4th class in 2024 was  discussed. This will be 

subject to finding a suitable applicant for the position. The position has 

been advertised and  the process has begun.  
 

Whilst on 2024 staffing Amber Clarke and Janice Freeman have both 

been offered another contract for 2024. It will be handy for Mr Beard 

to have several teachers on board who are very familiar with the 

school. 
 

On the other hand it is with great sadness that I can inform the school 

community that Tess McKenzie is heading off to another site for 2024. 

Kirton Point Primary school is very lucky to have her in their school and 

we wish her the very best.   
 

Until the next newsletter, 

Robyn  
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NAUO 
COUNTRY 

Term 4 

 

Week 5 
Monday 13th Nov 

STUDENT FREE DAY 
 

Thursday 16th Nov 

School Assembly 

2.30pm in the gym 

 

Week 6 
Thursday 23rd Nov 

PRESCHOOL ONLY 

STUDENT FREE DAY 
 

Week 8 
Monday 4th Dec 

Yr 6 Aquatics Day 
 

Thursday 7th Dec 

Whole School End 

of Year Concert 

 
Week 9 

Tuesday 12 Dec 

Preschool 

 Graduation 
 

Year 6 

 Graduation 

2.00pm 
 

Thursday 14th Dec 

Last Day of Term  

3.10pm Dismissal 

 
Friday 15th Dec 

School Closure 

 

LAKE WANGARY SCHOOL  

NEWSLETTER 



 

 

J U N I O R  P R I M A R Y  C L A S S  

This term our Year 1 students  

have been looking at  

measurement. We have 

been using informal units to 

practise our skills such as 

 estimation, using a 

 baseline to start, having no 

gaps or overlaps and 

 measuring in a straight line. 

We have been using lots of 

measurement language to 

expand our vocabulary in 

this area. Our class has 

measured ocean animals, 

items in our room and cities 

we have made. 



 

 

 

 

Breakfast Program 
We need you! We are 

 seeking volunteers to help 
with ‘Toasty Tuesdays’ for 

weeks 4,5,6 & 9.   
If you can spare an hour 

from 8am-9am on a  
Tuesday morning please  

let us know. 
 

Thank you 

LEGO DONATIONS  
Anyone have any lego stashed away 

that they would like donate for the 

school for lunch time activities? Any 

 donations would be much appreciated 

by the students. 
 

SCHOOL PHOTO ORDERS  
School photo orders that do not require 

printing are ready for collection from 

 from the front office. Please note 

 payment is required on pickup. 

 We accept cash, bank transfer 

 and EFTPOS. 

Dan Morgan will contact the parents 

with orders for photo printing 

 when they arrive.  

Thank you. 

S C H O O L  U N I F O R M S  
Uniform items can be ordered 

online through ACE Uniforms. Pre-

school t-shirts, wide brimmed hats 

and beanies are not online but can 

be purchased through the school.  

Andrew is happy to answer any 

queries you may have. 

www.aceuniforms.com.au/

collections/lake-wangary-as 
 
 
 

TERM 4 HAT POLICY 
All students are required to 

have a wide brim blue hat with 
no cord for outside play and 

activities in Term 4. 
  The school has hats for sale for $9.00  

available from the front office. 
 

WATER BOTTLES & DRINKS 
Please ensure that your child has a full water 

bottle every day.   
Please do not send cordial or fruit boxes. 

STUDENT FREE 
DAYS 

 

Week 5  
Monday 13th  

November 
Preschool Only 

Week 6 
 Thursday 23  
November 



 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF MATERIALS AND SERVICE CHARGES FOR 2024 
Please note that the standard sum for 2023 charges has increased from $269 per child to $287 per child in 

line with 2024 School Card amount. We have attached a copy of the notice for your viewing. You are 

invited to attend the next Governing Council meeting to discuss these charges, or alternatively write to  

‘The Chairperson of the Governing Council’ to express your thoughts or concerns. 



With the change of seasons students have been enjoying playing hand tennis, 
cricket, frisbee and hanging around  on the playground at recess and lunch.  



 
 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 

Week 1 

 
 

16 
 

 

 

17 
 
 
 

Preschool 
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Newsletter 
Preschool 

20 
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Week 2 
 
 
 

23 
 

24 
Gov Council 

Meeting 
 
 

Preschool 

25 
 
 
 
 

26 
 
 
 
 

Preschool 

27 
 

WORLD  
TEACHER 

 DAY 

28 
 

29 
 

Week 3 
 

 

31 
 

Preschool 
 Transition 
 Orientation 

Parent  Meeting 
9.00am 

31 
School 

 Transition 
 Orientation 

Parent  
Meeting 9.30am 

 
Preschool 
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2 
 

Foody  
Fundraiser 

 
 

Newsletter 
Preschool 
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Week 4 
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Preschool O/V 
Foundation O/V 

 
Preschool 
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Preschool 
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Preschool 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

Week 5 
 

13 

Student 
Free  
Day 

14 
 

Preschool O/V 
Foundation O/V 

 
Preschool 

15 
 
 
 
 

 

16 
 

Assembly 
2.30pm 

 
Newsletter 

Preschool 

17 
 

18 19 

Week 6 
 
 

20 
 

21 
 

Preschool O/V 
Foundation O/V 

 
 

Preschool 

22 
 

 
 
 
 

Preschool 

23 
 

Preschool 
 Student Free 

Day Only 
 

Preschool 

24 
 
 

25 
 

26 

Week 7 
 

27 
 
 
 
 

28 
 
 
 
 

Preschool 

29 
 
 
 

30 
Dec 

MP & UP First 
Aid Training 
Newsletter 
Preschool   

1 
 
 

2 3 

Week 8 4 
 

Yr 6  
Aquatics 

Dutton Bay 
 

5 
 
 
 
 

Preschool 

6 
 
 
 
 

Preschool 

7 
WHOLE 

SCHOOL 
CONCERT 

6.00pm 
Preschool 

8 
 

9 10 

Week 9  11 12 
Preschool 

 Graduation 
 

Year 6  
Graduation 

2.00pm 
 

13 
 

Yr 6 Class 
Grad  

Fun  Day 
 

 

14 
LAST DAY OF 

SCHOOL  
3.10PM 

Dismissal 
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15 
 

SCHOOL  
CLOSURE 
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